Freedom of Information Act 2000 – Business Rates
Your request for information has now been considered. The Council holds the information requested.
You asked:
I would like to obtain recent information, from the council, relating to unclaimed business rate credit balances. Please also indicate when the requested information (spreadsheet or website) has been updated. 

I am aware that all billing authorities hold on account sums of money that are due to be returned to ratepayers, and for a variety of reasons have not been repaid and maybe considered untraceable by the council. 

I therefore request a breakdown of credit balances accrued since your earliest records, for the amounts owing to all incorporated companies, within the authorities billing area, with credits of £2,500 and above, including the following information: 

A. The name of each business in respect of which non-domestic rate credit balances remain payable

B. The value of over payment in each case which remain unclaimed

C. The years(s) in which over payment was made and the hereditament address 
Answer:  

The non-domestic rate credit balances are published quarterly on the Council’s Transparency Directory at:

http://directory.leicester.gov.uk/transparency-directory/?theme=14710&dataset=&month=&year=13259&frequencyPublished=&q=
This letter therefore constitutes a refusal notice under Section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act 2000 because an exemption under Section 21 of the Act is being applied, namely the information is already in the public domain i.e. the Council’s website.

D. The name of each business in respect of which non-domestic rate credit balances have been written back on to the NDR account

E. The value of write back in each case which remains unclaimed

F. The Year(s) in which write back was made (if available) and the hereditament address that the write back relates to. 

In order to provide you with the information requested in Qs D-F, we would require each account (where money has been written back) to be manually checked to identify whether this was done due to a credit or for another reason. There are 27,090 cases and to provide the details required it would take between 5 to 10 minutes to go through each one.  At an average of 5 minutes per case, it would take 2258 hours.

Section 12 of the Act makes provision for public authorities to refuse requests for information where the cost of dealing with them would exceed the appropriate limit, which for local government is set at £450. This represents the estimated cost of one person spending 18 hours in determining whether the department holds the information, locating, retrieving and extracting the information.

This is therefore a Refusal Notice under section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act, because under the provisions of section 12.1 of the Act, the Council estimates that to comply with your request in its current form will exceed the appropriate limit.
You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request please write to: 
Information Governance & Risk Team

Leicester City Council

Legal Services

4th Floor, City Hall 
115 Charles Street

Leicester LE1 1FZ
e-mail: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk 

